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 Parent Information Sheet –  Thursday 2nd May 2019  

Welcome Back / Croeso Nol 
I hope that everyone had a relaxing Easter break.  It is good to see the pupils back in school and working hard at the start 
of an exciting summer term.   
 
Plants 
We are hoping to brighten up the school grounds and are looking for any donations of plants and flowers.  We would like 
to thank the Grandmother for her kind donation this week which has started us off. 
 
Dinner Money 
Just a reminder that Caerphilly County Borough Council has increased the cost of school dinners by 10p.  The cost of 
your child’s dinner is now £2.10 a day (£10.50 a week).  Please can dinner monies be sent in on a Monday morning 
wherever possible, in an envelope marked dinner money, along with your child’s name and class.  All cheques for dinners 
should be made payable to Caerphilly County Borough Council. 
 
Parking 
Although we highlighted this issue in our last Newsletter, the double parking on the road, particularly around the bus 
bays, has continued and as a result a pedestrian was nearly knocked over earlier this week.  We cannot emphasis enough 
how dangerous it can be for pupils if people park inconsiderately, the safety of our pupils is paramount. 
 
National Tests 
A reminder that the National Test window for pupils from Y2 – Y6 runs from Tuesday 7th to Tuesday 14th May 2019.  
For further information on the National Tests please contact your child’s class teacher.  
 
Drama Club Summer Performance 
We are delighted to announce that The Drama Club are putting on 2 Summer Performances this year, so put the 
following dates in your diary:  Wednesday 22nd & Thursday 23rd May.  Further information will be provided nearer 
the time. 
 
Trips 
The summer term is when most classes go on an educational trip.  The price of each trip is worked out per child and kept 
as low as we possibly can.  Although most trips, payment is voluntary, any shortfall has to be made up by the school.  
Obviously this is not sustainable and we will now be considering cancelling trips if we do not receive sufficient voluntary 
payments.  
 
Non-Uniform 
Friday 24th May, last day of term, is a non-uniform day.  The school council has suggested a donation of £1 per 
family. 
 
May Day 
Just a reminder that school will be closed on Monday 6th May for the bank holiday. 
 
 


